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Bradford, Delana

From: Josh Evans <joshevans1288@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, May 7, 2023 3:34 PM
To: ParksnRec
Subject: Public Comment - Lucchesi Turf

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---  
As an avid exerciser and father of three active kids, having a safe playing field is essential in Petaluma.  The past few 
years I have found it to be more and more challenging to find a safe and playable surface for a multitude of 
activities.  The gophers have taken over our fields and honestly it's extremely dangerous the number of holes our fields 
have.  I don't blame the city for this - I just hope they consider other surfaces for the future and safety of our active 
citizens - both young and old.  
 
Thank you, 
Josh Evans  




